
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY HELD AT 7.00 PM ON THURSDAY 12TH MAY 2022 IN ASTON CANTLOW VILLAGE HALL.
Present:
Cllr. Forman, Chairman, Cllr. Kerridge, Cllr. Shenton and three members of the public.

Apologies:
There were no apologies.  

Chairman’s Report:  2021/2022. 
Last summer the elected Councillors from the Council all resigned. Notices and adverts were

placed to find replacements but unfortunately no one came forward, so SDC had to step in

as decisions by the Parish Council need to be made, for example setting the precept. So

myself as the District Council for the Parish, Justin Kerridge, the County Councillor for the

Parish and Ian Shenton, the District Councillor for a neighbouring ward where appointed as

temporary Councillors. Adverts are still being placed weekly in the Buggler village magazine,

on the Council website and in the monthly Parish magazine. If anyone is interested in

becoming a Councillor, please speak to any of us or Liz our clerk. I am sure having

Councillors who live in the Parish would be preferable to the residents.

Since becoming Councillors for Aston Cantlow we have successfully had 2 parked cars

removed after 10 years of being parked in the same spot. Also, the Inspectorate has

confirmed the order regarding public rights of way between Newnham and Aston Cantlow.
Gill Forman
Issues of Particular Local Importance:


No issues were raised. 
Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:


There were no matters raised by any Elector of the Parish and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45 p.m.
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